
Term 2 ,  Week 5,  25  May,  2023  

Dear Parents, Caregivers, and Whānau 

 

Here we are in Week 5, nearly half way through Term 2. 

 

The new fence is is going up quickly and we are very pleased with the quality and durability of 

what is being built.  If all goes to plan, it will be finished in the next three weeks.  There will, 

naturally, be some changes to the movement patterns of people coming to and from school 

and, if there are some hiccups or difficulties, please let us know, and please be patient as we 

work these through. 

 

Safety on buses:  Please read the attached material.  The highest risk is when a child gets off a 

bus. To prevent children (especially little ones) running across the road to or from the bus into the 

path of passing traffic, parents/ caregivers should walk them to the bus stop in the morning, and 

meet them as they get off the bus, on the same side of the road that the bus stops. 

 

Possible Teacher Strike Notice:   The Collective Employment Agreement currently being              

negotiated between the Ministry of Education and NZEI is ongoing.  The NZEI has formally notified 

the Ministry of a planned day of strike action, set for next Wednesday 31 May.  Whether this strike 

happens, or not, is dependent on a new round of discussions this week.  If the NZEI deems that a 

reasonable offer from the government is presented to take to teachers to vote on, then the strike 

will not happen.  If, however, there is not such an offer, the strike will happen.  I will communicate 

with you the outcome of this as soon as I am informed, which is likely to be on Monday                    

morning.  In the meantime, this is an early notification of the possibility of strike action for you to 

plan around. 

 

A reminder: Riverview School is a “Water Only School” and we strongly discourage other drinks.  

We also discourage sweets in lunches, or sending sweets to school to share with others on a 

birthday or other special occasion.  We ask that such celebrations happen at home please.  

Thank you.  

 
Here are a few matters to be aware of: 

• Teachers are currently working on mid-year reports to parents and it is planned for these to 

come home in the last week of term. 

• The PTA is planning a student Disco for the evening of Friday 16 June.  There is further 

information in the newsletter. 

• Term 2 will finish at 2:55pm on Thursday 29 June, with the Friday being a professional 

development day for staff. 

• In Term 3, there is a mid-term break on Friday 18 August, the same day as for the High 

School. 

 

For the Children   Ken McLeay, Principal 

Phone 4077277     Mobile 0211077110  www.riverview.school.nz 

P O Box 942 Kerikeri 0245       23 Riverview Road, Kerikeri 



Parents/Caregivers 
Please confirm with the office your child/ren’s 
bus arrangements. 
 

CHILDREN COLLECTED BY CAR 

 

Children must wait at the roundabout at 

the end of the day, supervised by a                  

teacher  until 3.15pm. Should children not 

be picked up by 3.15pm, they then wait at 

the flagpole by the school office.  Office 

staff will phone you to 

check on your arrival time.  

Riverview School has a Facebook page to        
promote Riverview School events from 
the school, the PTA, and the Bazaar                 
Committee. We are not seeking feedback 
and opinions,               
rather sharing              
information about  
upcoming events. 

Phone or text messages for children to the 
office by 2.30pm daily please. 

LUNCHES and HEALTHY EATING   

We like to think that all children have a good healthy lunch every day (e.g. sandwiches, 

fruit, baking).  We also encourage our students to keep a named water bottle at school.   

 

 Lunches from Home:  We encourage families to provide good quality food which is 

low in fat, salt, and sugar and which has high nutritional value suited to children          

actively engaged in a busy school day.  Foods such as chippies and pies with a high 

fat content and sugar-loaded biscuits, cakes, and desserts are discouraged.  Lunches 

should not have any sweetened drinks as we are a ‘water only’ school. 

 

 ‘Water Only’ School:  Riverview School has a ‘Water Only’ approach for all children.    

 

 Considerations related to Food Allergies:  There is a growing number of children with 

food allergies, some being quite severe.  Riverview School has adopted an approach 

of community responsiveness, in order to support these children.  Where a child has a 

food allergy (often related to nuts, eggs, fish, and other food types), families with           

children in that child’s class will be asked to avoid putting these foods in their child’s 

lunches.  You will be notified if that applies to your child’s class. 

 

 Brain Food Snack:  Classes have a short ‘brain food’ snack’ midway through the first 

two-hour teaching block.  These snacks need to be of a healthy nature (e.g. raw      

vegetables, fresh/dried fruits).  Class teachers will help children and their families            

understand good food choices in this regard. 

 

 Celebrations and Special Occasions:   

  * Children‘s birthdays are family events and should be held out of    

  school.  Parents are asked not to bring food and other birthday treats to school 

  to celebrate their child’s birthday. 

* Shared lunches and other ‘food sharing’ class events:  These are on an 

occasional basis only, and children are encouraged to bring healthy food for 

these if possible. 

* Food as treats from teachers/school:  This is not a regular practice, but may  

occur on a special occasion, with examples being: 

◊ completing the Cross Country. 

◊ a winning class on a particular project, such as selling the most raffle 

tickets for the Bazaar. 



When dialling the school, you will be greeted with 

a series of options.   

 

You will have the option to speak directly to our 

reception staff, but it may be more convenient for 

you to choose the automated option that follows.  

Please be assured that any messages left are 

checked regularly.  

 

Personal Assistance - press 1 

Record an absence or leave a message for your 

child - press 2 

List of contacts - press 3 

Collect the Yummy cut-out labels from bags (each cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and 
individual Yummy apple stickers for your school’s share of the $200,000 free DG Sport 
sports gear prize pool. Yummy  apples are available from New World, PAK’nSAVE, and 
participating Four Square stores. The more you collect, the more sports gear you get, so 
get going and start collecting your Yummy cut-out labels and stickers now!  All stickers/
cut-outs need to be collected before 15 September 2023 for us to participate. Students 
can call into the office and collect a form to keep at home. 

Dear whānau,  
 

We are supporting Stats NZ to encourage everyone to complete the 2023 Census.   
 

So, this is a reminder that you need to return your census forms if you have not done so already.   
 

Census data is used to make important decisions that affect us all. The census is the official count of 
people living in Aotearoa New Zealand, and everyone who was in the country on Census Day, 7 
March 2023, is required by law to complete a census form.   
 

Your participation will help to ensure that our community receives funding for services for the num-
ber of people that live in our community. That includes education, health, and social services.  
 

To complete the census, you can do it online at www.census.govt.nz using one of the access codes 
provided in the letters sent to your household. Or you can fill out paper census forms if you have 
them. To request a new access code or paper forms, freephone 0800 236 787 (0800 CENSUS) or 
order online at www.census.govt.nz.  
 

The 2023 Census closes on 30 June, so you should do them online now or as soon as practicable. 
Ensure that your paper forms are posted so they arrive with Stats NZ by 30 June.  
 

Census collectors are no longer visiting households providing help to complete census forms (except 
in the cyclone-impacted areas of the Far North, Te Tairāwhiti, and Hawke’s Bay). If you need                       
assistance or more information:  
 

 You can attend a census support event and get face-to-face help to complete forms (for more 
information go to www.census.govt.nz/census-support).  

 We encourage you to help whānau, friends, and neighbours to complete their forms.   
 There is information in New Zealand Sign Language, Braille, Easy Read, Large Print, and                 

Audio formats, as well as in 29 different languages at www.census.govt.nz.  
 The 0800 CENSUS (0800 236 787) helpline will be open until 30 June.  

 
Thank you for your support in making sure that our community is accurately represented in the                  
census.   
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.census.govt.nz_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Uv0ltbeXjZEAL61dun6cBRFITYbNUAKUk7qwwnbLGgw&m=D-rFx_OAyUMvXqIGJpD_I1JS44SP4WsaE15J3MzWrxxP9zL6r-6bgvmi1Zo9LziA&s=vQxpJynhMMXhqkPww
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.census.govt.nz_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Uv0ltbeXjZEAL61dun6cBRFITYbNUAKUk7qwwnbLGgw&m=D-rFx_OAyUMvXqIGJpD_I1JS44SP4WsaE15J3MzWrxxP9zL6r-6bgvmi1Zo9LziA&s=vQxpJynhMMXhqkPww
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.census.govt.nz_census-2Dsupport&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Uv0ltbeXjZEAL61dun6cBRFITYbNUAKUk7qwwnbLGgw&m=D-rFx_OAyUMvXqIGJpD_I1JS44SP4WsaE15J3MzWrxxP9zL6r-6bgvmi1Zo9LziA&s=B
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.census.govt.nz_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=Uv0ltbeXjZEAL61dun6cBRFITYbNUAKUk7qwwnbLGgw&m=D-rFx_OAyUMvXqIGJpD_I1JS44SP4WsaE15J3MzWrxxP9zL6r-6bgvmi1Zo9LziA&s=vQxpJynhMMXhqkPww


Positive Behaviour for Learning (PB4L) 
 
Riverview School uses guidance, resources, and tools from Bullying-Free NZ to review, plan, and implement an 
evidence-informed approach.  We use the attached document (written in ‘kids speak’) to work with students on 
identifying accidental, unkind, targeted, or bullying behaviour, and to work out what strategies can be used to                 
either prevent it or fix it.  










